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Indian Point Citizens Advisory Panel Meeting Minutes 
February 4, 2021 

 
In Attendance:  
Theresa Knickerbocker, Village of Buchanan Mayor, Chairperson  
Linda Puglisi, Town of Cortlandt Supervisor, Vice-Chairperson   
Joseph Hochreiter, Hendrick Hudson SD Superintendent   
Sandy Galef, New York State Assemblywoman  
Colin Smith, Westchester County Legislator, District 1  
Catherine Borgia, Westchester County Legislator, District 9 
Tito Davila, Senator Peter Harckham Indian Point Advisor 
George Latimer, Westchester County Executive 
Richard Becker, Town of Cortlandt Councilman, Deputy Supervisor  
Richard Funchion, Village of Buchanan Trustee, Deputy Mayor  
Kevin Byrne, New York State Senator 
Eileen Absenger, Buchanan resident   
Donald Dwyer, Montrose resident, local realtor 
Peter Loughran, Westchester County Representative  
Thomas Carey, Pres. AFL-CIO West/Put Central labor body, Bus. Rep. Plumbers/Steamfitters 
LU#21 
Charlie Graven, Verplanck Fire Department Representative  
Manna Jo Greene, Environmental Dir. Hudson River Sloop Clearwater, Ulster Co. Legislator  
Andrew Leibert 
Al Libertore, Bus. Agent Teamsters 456 (union rep. for security officers at Indian Point) 
Dennis Malles, President Montrose Business Assoc. representing all the local businesses 
Deb Milone, Pres. Hudson Valley Gateway Chamber of Commerce 
John O’Mara, Buchanan resident 
William Smith, V.P. Local 1-2 (representing utility workers at Indian Point) 
 
 
New York State Department, Public Service  
Thomas Congdon, Executive Deputy, Chair NYS Indian Point Task Force  
John Sippos, Deputy General Counsel 
 
Entergy 
Mike Twomey, Senior V.P. 
Anthony Vitale, Site V.P.  
Richard Burroni, Decommissioning Director 
Joseph Lynch 
 
Holtec 
Joseph Delmar, Senior Dir. Gov’t Affairs and Communications 
Patrick O’Brien, Mgr. Gov’t Affairs and Communications, CDI 
 
 
Mayor Theresa Knickerbocker welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
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TKnickerbocker:  Tonight we will be focusing on the Entergy employees.  Our presenter will be 
Tony Vitale, Site VP Indian Point Energy Center and a presentation by the NYS DPS, Tom 
Congdon, Deputy Chair and John Sippos, Deputy General Counsel.   
This is one of many more to come of these meetings.  As the Mayor of Buchanan, the host 
community - not only the loss of revenue to the village was and is a concern but also what 
would happen to many of the employees who kept us safe all these years.  They are our 
neighbors and friends who will be losing good paying jobs.  Generations of families worked at 
Indian Point.  I knew many of the good hardworking people that built IP.  Because of Covid, it 
has been difficult to plan a thank you for them but I am hoping to still find a way to thank them 
for operating the plant safely all these years.  They are very much appreciated by the Buchanan 
residents.  I am interested, this evening, to hear the status of the employees at IP.  Supervisor 
Puglisi and I are here for the employees and will do whatever it is we can do for them. Linda, I 
will miss you when you retire but hope you will stay involved, you have been my right-hand 
person through this all.  
 
LPuglisi: Thank you Theresa for your kindness and your hard work. Along with Joe Hochreiter, 
the 3 of us communicated immediately when we found out in January 2017 that IP was to 
close.  We decided that we would work together because we were all facing these challenges - 
the loss of jobs, the loss of revenue, etc.  There are many issues that we knew we were going to 
face as years progressed.  We started the Local Community task force and held monthly 
meetings, we went to Albany to testify, we went to Editorial Boards, we talked to a multitude of 
reporters, we updated our boards on what we were working on and doing for the 
community.  We posted reports and updates on FB and websites.  On our local task force, we 
had realtors, the Chamber of Commerce, members of our boards, Labor, Librarian, Fire District 
of Verplanck - we had a myriad of people on the task force.  We also had elected 
officials:  County Executive George Latimer and our County Legislators Colin Smith and 
Catherine Borgia - Sandy Galef, Peter Harckham have submitted legislation - 3 Bills that are 
very important.  We thank the Governor for signing these Bills because they are going to be 
beneficial to us. (This is a piece of the puzzle).  Working together, side by side with the Mayor, 
her Trustees, the Superintendent and their Board - we have all been in this together, without 
any dissension and we will continue to work together.  Even though I am retiring at the end of 
this year, I will still be there with you and for you whenever you need me. This is the history and 
I wanted to remind everyone what we have done.  We have joined the NYS Task Force with Mr. 
Tom Congdon and we were pleased to be a part of that, including the DL English report to talk 
about perhaps development of some corners of the 240 acres, sooner rather than later.  Tom 
has been terrific to work with. Now this important panel has been established and I thank you 
Theresa for Chairing it.  I will continue to be with you on this journey.   
 
Panel Members were introduced:  
 
Tom Congdon:   
I am the Executive Deputy, Department of Public Service and the Chair of the Indian Point 
Closure Task Force.  I am very proud to partner with Mayor Knickerbocker, Supervisor Puglisi, 
our State Representatives - Sandy Galef and Peter Harckham, our County Legislators, our 
County Executive, our friends and brothers in Labor.  I really appreciate the opportunity to be 
with you tonight to work with all of you on the NYS Task Force.  Our Department of Labor has 
been onsite for the past many months, working with the employees on future employment 
opportunities and providing them with information on services the State has to assist them in 
finding new employment in New York State.   
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Manna Jo Greene:  I am the Environmental Director Hudson River Sloop Clearwater and I have 
been following this process since 9/11.  I am also a Legislator in Ulster County.  I am an activist 
and an elected official and I am honored to be part of the NDCAP.   
 
Richard Funchion:  I am the Deputy Mayor of Buchanan and I am glad to be part of this.  I thank 
you, Linda, for all of your service.  You have been a great help to the Town of Cortlandt and to 
Buchanan and we will dearly miss you.  
 
Sandy Galef:  Assemblywoman and kudos to Linda and Theresa and kudos to Tom Congdon 
who worked really hard to be sure we got those 3 Bills passed and signed by the Governor.  It 
happened on New Year’s Eve at 8 pm.  The other good news - the Cessation Fund in the 
budget went from $69 million to $140 million.   
 
TCongdon: That is really the authorization language for the program to ensure that it takes into 
account the full award for the IP community in addition to the other known, affected 
communities.  That is the known, full exposure for the fund so the authorization was an 
important thing that was included in the Executive Budget.  Thank you for mentioning that.   
 
TCarey:  Thank you Sandy and Senator Harckham for the 3 Bills regarding IP and I thank Mayor 
Knickerbocker and Supervisor Puglisi.  This all started 4 years ago and it seems like 
yesterday.  We are still fighting and we have to keep up the fight and get what is right for the 
people.  I thank you for what you have done for Labor.  As a Labor leader here in this 
community - Linda, Theresa, Sandy Galef, Peter Harckham and our Board of Legislators have 
been phenomenal.  I am proud to be part of this.   
 
John Sippos: Deputy General Counsel, the Department of Public Service.  Thank you for the 
invitation.  
 
Tony Vitale:  Site VP Indian Point Entergy Center.   
 
John O’Mara:  I am a retired Chemical Engineer from the Department of Environmental 
Conservation as a Regional Spill Engineer.  I am still involved and I tutor members of the 
Hazmat Team. I am here to assist in any way I can.  
 
Will Smith:  VP Local 1-2 Utility Workers - we represent the workers at the plant.  
 
Al Libertore:  Business Agent with Teamsters Local 456.  We represent Security Officers at IP.  I 
would like to congratulate Linda Puglisi on her retirement.  
 
Mike Twomey:  Entergy Corporation’s representative of the Panel.   
 
Richard Becker:  Deputy Supervisor, Town of Cortlandt.  I am working under Supervisor Linda 
Puglisi and she is teaching me the ropes.  She has been the leader for many years and we all 
wish her well but she isn’t going anywhere for a while.  
 
Don Dwyer:  Local realtor and parent of a student at HH schools and 20-year homeowner in 
Montrose.  Thank you to all the labor at IP - I never once felt unsafe because of the quality 
people you have there.   
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Joe Hochreiter:  Superintendent of the Hendrick Hudson SD.  I thank the State and the 
Governor’s team on being very available and diligent partners as we go through this closure 
process.  I wish Linda a very healthy, long and safe retirement.  It is great working with you and 
I know our work will continue.  
 
Tito Davila: I am the IP Liaison for Senator Peter Harckham.   
 
Catherine Borgia:  County Legislator representing the area around IP and I am here to partner 
with all of you to make sure this transition is as safe and equitable as it can be.   
 
Peter Loughran:  I am the Four County Coordinator for IP.  I work in the Office of Emergency 
Management in Westchester County.  
 
Deb Milone:  President Hudson Valley Chamber of Commerce.  I thank Linda and Theresa for 
including the business community on this Panel.  
 
Colin Smith: it has been a pleasure to be part of this process.  Thank you Supervisor Puglisi for 
all of your service and all of the work you have done.  Your leadership has left a mark and you 
will be greatly missed upon your departure. I am the County Legislature for District 1 which 
includes Buchanan and where IP is located.   
 
Eileen Absenger:  I am a resident of the Village of Buchanan and on the Planning Board.  I wish 
Linda happiness in her retirement.   
 
Minutes of December 10, 2020 - no comments or corrections:  
A motion to approve Linda Puglisi, all in favor - aye.  
 
Presentation by Tony Vitale:  
 
TVitale:  Thank you Mayor Knickerbocker and Supervisor for your time this evening and for your 
efforts representing the thousands of people, including some of our employees who live in the 
Village and the Town around IP.  Thank you for giving me time to share information with you 
about the most important assets at IPEC, our employees, and some of the efforts being taken to 
facilitate the transition to a new reality after it is permanently shut-down, defueled and 
transferred to a new company for prompt decommissioning.   
 
The focus of tonight’s discussion is about our employees and all we are doing as a company 
and as a community and as a State to make this difficult transition as stress-free as it 
reasonably can be expected.   
 
Despite the pending shutdowns Indian Point’s leadership team is and always will remain 
focused on safe and reliable operations of Unit 3 through its final shutdown as we prepare for 
site decommissioning.  Just over 4 years ago when the permanent shutdown of the IPEC was 
announced, a dedicated Decommissioning Planning Organization was formed, led by Rich 
Burroni.  This Decommissioning Organization is focused on the decommissioning milestones, 
separate from the staff that is safely operating IPEC Unit 3 and maintaining IP Unit 2.   
 
My role as site VP remains the health and safety of the public by operating our Units safely and 
error free.  Whether we have 85 days of operation left or 20 years of operation.  IP remains 
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subject to all NRC oversight and regulation and licensing requirements and all of the activities 
that go along with that.   
 
At Entergy Corp. and IP, we understand and accept our role in the community to operate with 
complete transparency and open lines of communication with our numerous local, state and 
federal stakeholders.  
 
Despite the limitations imposed by Covid-19 and its limit on face-to-face meetings, we continue 
to participate in virtual meetings to update our stakeholders on key issues.  The IP Community 
Advisory Panel is one example of that.  
 
There are 2 websites where decommissioning information can be found:  One administered by 
the Village and Town and another listed by Entergy (indianpointdecommissioning.com) that 
contains a lot of information regarding Indian Point’s decommissioning.  
 
Looking forward, sometime in the month of May, the separation of about 300 employees from 
Entergy from IP will occur.  Entergy remains compliant with labor regulations and will be 
distributing WARN Act notices (Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification) to all impacted 
employees and some local officials.  We expect this mailing to occur about Feb. 12, 2021 with 
an email and also a hard copy mailed to their address.  These notices will contain the expected 
separation date for each employee, the name of the Entergy contact for questions and gather 
information and other information required by the federal/state laws.   
 
At the time of the shutdown announcement Entergy committed to a talent absorption process 
(TAP).  Any and all qualified Entergy employees at IP that are willing to relocate will be offered a 
position within the company.  
 
At the end of May 2020, following the permanent shutdown and defueling of Unit 2 
approximately 41 employees took advantage of the Talent Absorption Program and relocated 
and assumed new roles within Entergy in other parts of the company.  An additional 49 
employees took advantage of voluntary early separation packages so they could get on with the 
next phase of their lives - retirement or work outside of Entergy.   
 
We continue today with the Talent Absorption process.  (TAP - Round 2).  Currently 
approximately 130 employees at IP have expressed interest in TAP and transferring within the 
company following the permanent shutdown and defueling of Unit 3, in late May 2021.  
 
Entergy has hosted multiple events where employees can learn about opportunities within the 
company.  Some have been in-person events, prior to the pandemic and others virtual.  These 
events were attended by Entergy businesses leaders and employees from throughout the 
company and employee families were welcome to attend.  Topics ranged from job opportunities 
to schooling, to cultural attractions and favorite foods in different regions of the USA where 
Entergy operates.  It was all done in an effort to help our employees make the best decisions for 
their future.   
 
For the employees not interested in the TAP our dedicated nuclear professionals have 
opportunities in the Phase 1 decommissioning organization.  Phase 1 will begin after Unit 3 is 
shut down and defueled in late May.  This phase 1 staffing organization at IP will consist of 312 
current Entergy/IP employees when completely staffed.  
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Entergy has hosted a number of workshops and provided resources to assist our employees in 
their career transitions.  401K and retirement savings strategies, pension sessions, benefit 
sessions and 2 open houses (one in person with over 500 employees attending) to hear about 
opportunities elsewhere within the company and a virtual open house done in Aug. 2020 which 
we provided the same kind of information.  We also had prompt and personal information 
provided by the employees that have already transferred, where they could portray how that 
transition was and how their families were doing to lessen the stress that some employees may 
be feeling. We have also provided free counseling to our employees who are having a difficult 
time with the plant’s closure; the possibility of a complete relocation and the pandemic has 
complicated this also.  Entergy does really care about its employees and all of this was done to 
assist our employees through this very difficult transition to make it as stress-free as possible 
and allow us to operate our Units as safely and error free to protect the health and safety of the 
public.   
 
In addition to the support that our employees are receiving from the corporation, the State 
government and local government, the support is evident. We are working with the NYS 
Department of Labor for the benefit of our employees. We have held numerous meetings and 
seminars to identify what resources are available in NYS, and there are many.  We continue to 
hold regularly scheduled “All-Employee” meetings to provide information to our employees 
about the transition to decommissioning and future options. Entergy is also working with the US 
Dept. of Labor on additional ways that may be available as a supplement to those available in 
NYS also known as the Trade Adjustment Assistance Trade Act (TAA) for our employees.   
 
NYS has been extremely supportive of our employees.  They have held 10 separate training 
sessions starting in 2019 with resume writing, interviewing techniques, how to use LinkedIn and 
the State employment site.  Many of these sessions have been one-on-one. Nearly 300 
employees have participated in these.  They are also stored on the Entergy intranet to review.   
 
In closing, our focus at IP and my #1 priority has always been to protect the health and safety of 
the public and our employees and operate the plant safely and error free.  The actions we 
discussed here were about just that; lessening the stress to our employees from our final 
shutdown and decommissioning, by providing ample opportunities for them to make the best 
informed decisions regarding their future both personally and professionally.   
 
TKnickerbocker:  I am happy to see the support these dedicated and hardworking employees 
are receiving. It wasn’t their choice to separate from the company but I am glad the company is 
there to support them and help with their future.    
 
LPuglisi:  I am really pleased to see the plan that Entergy put together for their employees.  That 
is terrific.  When you start the defueling process, how long will that take?  
 
TVitale:  Approx. 12 days from the actual shutdown that will occur on April 30th to the time all 
the fuel is removed and in the pool and the vessel-head is landed.  We don't give out too much 
information on this process.   
 
TCarey:  Entergy has set the gold standard for what they do for this community, our fire district, 
our schools, our small/big businesses and Labor.  Entergy has been first-class. I can’t thank you 
enough; I was a general foreman at both plants for a time and it is bittersweet to see you go. It 
was one of the safest work environments that I have encountered.   
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TVitale:  Thank you Tom.  I learned many things from your father working at the plant.  The skill 
and quality of the Labor force that you provide is unmatched anywhere else in this industry.   
 
SGalef:  I would like to compliment the employees at IP for providing megawatts of power over 
so many years. Are there 750 employees there today?  
 
TVitale:  Yes, today.   
 
SGalef: We have a lot of employees, still that we need to find positions for.   
 
TVitale:  There are about 300 that will be separating from the company but out of those 300 
about half are retirement eligible.  That leaves the rest we are working hard to place.  
We started with about 950 employees.  
 
ALiberatore:  Entergy has been a great corporate neighbor.  As far as the security officers quite 
a few are being transferred to other locations and not necessarily in security positions.  I believe 
Entergy did a great job in placing our members and assisting them in their retirement.  We may 
not lose many members and that is a good thing.  I want to thank you for working with us on that 
and keeping many of our security officers employed.   
 
TCongdon:  An excellent presentation.  I appreciate the comments and the notes about the 
other resources being applied to assisting the employees.  Has there been any coordination 
with the regional utilities on potential opportunities at the utilities?   
 
TVitale:  The short answer is yes but I am not going to expand on that at this time as we firm up 
exactly what those opportunities will look like.  
 
Tom Congdon - the NYS Department of Public Service.  
 
TCongdon:  The topic is the legislation signed by the Governor that was sponsored by 
Assemblywoman Galef and Senator Peter Harckham.  With the support of many of you we 
communicated the interest of the local community, the Labor workforce, the taxing jurisdictions 
and there was positive engagement from the Governor’s office.  There were some negotiations 
around the Bill that have resulted in some technical amendments.  As a review, in the Executive 
budget there was an expansion of the authorization to the ESD (Empire State Development) 
which administers the Power Plant Cessation Funding Program.  That authorization was 
increased to $140 million which is the amount that is the known expense for the full award for 
the IP community, over the 7 years, as well as the other communities affected by power plant 
closures for the taxing jurisdictions.  That was a very positive piece of the Governor’s executive 
budget.  We are hopeful that it shouldn't be too controversial to move through the budget 
process. That is the authorization in the budget for the program.  We have a separate process 
underway at the PSC to establish the recurring funding mechanism to ensure that it is fully 
funded on a going-forward basis and there is not a need for annual appropriations. We are in a 
very solid position regarding the Cessation Fund due to the strong, coordinated approach that 
we have taken as part of the State and Local task forces to communicate the needs.  Thank you 
very much for your partnership on all of that.   
 
JSippos:  I was asked to provide a brief summary of the recent Legislative events.   
Last year the Legislature past and the Governor signed Bills relating to tax issues and those 
legislative items would provide for:  
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1. The continuation of Payments in Lieu of Taxes (PILOTS) for retired facilities.  
2. The ability to tax Spent Fuel Storage Systems.  

 
Also at the end of last year the Legislature and the Governor agreed to the Chapter 
Amendments regarding various legislative initiatives.  Legislation was introduced last month by 
Senator Harckham and Assembly member Galef that would provide for the employees of the IP 
nuclear plant to be paid certain wages (not less than the prevailing wage) in the event that the 
plant is sold, transferred or leased.  It would provide for a transferee or a purchaser corporation 
to be bound by collective bargaining agreements applicable to the current workforce.   

3.  It would clarify and confirm that the Public Service Law is applicable to retired nuclear 
power reactors and their support systems and structures, your storage facilities and their 
property.    

The DPS is working to establish an Indian Point Decommissioning Board that would advise and 
assess how to protect the financial, environmental and physical interests of the communities 
impacted by the decommissioning, including its workforce and the continuing protection of the 
public safety in the area.   
That is the summary of the recent Legislative efforts.   
 
LPuglisi:  We have come a long way.  The extra in the Cessation Fund is a home-run and thank 
you for reporting that.  How many communities in NYS are tapping into this Cessation Fund?   
 
TCongdon:  There are no new communities that have come into the program. The communities 
that closed prior to IP - Summerset and Huntley in western NY.  IP is next.  Authorization covers 
all known expenditures on the horizon.   
 
LPuglisi:  IP is next in line to tap into this fund?  
 
TCongdon:  It is not so much a function of who is in line.  It is a function of when the plants close 
and the next community that is eligible is Indian Point.   
 
LPuglisi:  The Decommissioning Board will include locals?  
 
TCongdon:  We are starting from the NYS task force in terms of the membership there and we 
will grow it from that.   
 
LPuglisi:  That is important.  The Mayor, Superintendent and I will continue this Panel also in 
parallel to that.  
 
TCongdon:  That makes a lot of sense and we view it as a compliment not a conflict with. I can 
envision some joint meetings but we are looking to bring the State resources to the table.   
 
JHochreiter:  In our school community we are looking at another few tough years of significant 
tax increases given the reduction of the PILOT.  After the Governor signed into Legislation the 
fact that the spent nuclear fuel can be taxed gave a lot of people a sigh of relief.  Could you walk 
us through what the timeline will look like?  I think there is an understanding that this will bring 
immediate financial relief or the town will slap this huge tax on IP and it will bring a lot of 
revenue to the district in a short amount of time. I am trying to temper expectations.  What does 
the roadmap look like to enact what the Governor signed into law?   
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JSippos:  I want to be careful in answering that question.  There are some aspects of it that I am 
not fully aware of and there are timelines that would be outside of the control of the PSC.  It is 
correct that the law has been amended so that the storage facilities are now included as taxable 
items within the real property tax laws.  The timeline is a function of the local taxing jurisdiction 
and appraisal process in conjunction with the taxable entity - what is the ratable.  In looking at 
the statute I don’t believe there is a specific timeline either short or long.  It is a process in 
conjunction where the local taxing jurisdictions have the opportunity to enter into negotiations 
with the owner/operator and depending on what are the priorities and how the parties deal with 
that - there are the opportunities with the PILOT and also not to go down that route.  The local 
taxing jurisdiction has been given the authority by the Legislative amendments to go forward 
much like you would in other instances.  
 
JHochreiter:  I would use this as a moment to create some communication efforts on our part at 
the local level because there is a big and a growing expectation that that has really great 
potential to help some of our short and long range financial problems, which it may but we have 
to communicate and temper the expectations so that folks do not anticipate something that is 
just not possible as we put a budget together.   
 
LPuglisi:  The 3 of us will be working together with our Town Attorney, Assessor, the Mayor, 
Village Administrator and with Joe and the financial administrator.  It will be productive and 
beneficial for the school district. There has been so much progress made in the last year.  
 
TKnickerbocker:  This is the beginning of the process but we will work together on this.  This 
has been such a great team effort.   
 
MGreene:  I wanted to focus on the Decommissioning Oversight Board.  There was a lot of work 
and good thinking on the part of the Bill sponsors and a lot of input from community members 
from Labor, from local elected officials and the most recent version added in, in addition to the 
Governor and legislative majority appointment and legislative minority appointments and was 
going to add in additional local community members and additional Labor representation.  There 
are also, in the Bills, first responders, scientists - a very comprehensive and inclusive 
representative body.  My question for the PSC now that instead of that legislation going to the 
floor and passing - it would have been modified to include the local concerns and it had very 
wide-spread support - it is now a function of the PSC and to what extent the composition of the 
Decommissioning Oversight Board, the frequency of meetings and who does the 
appointments?  How often - quarterly or more often was recommended?  I want to urge that 
there be a period of public comment, which would be different from the IP Closure Task Force - 
people were able to send in public comments but it wasn’t real time at the meeting.  How closely 
with the PSC version follow the legislation proposed by Assembly member Galef and Senator 
Peter Harckham?  
 
TCongdon:  The directive from the Governor to establish the task force did not come with all of 
the detail of the legislation, other than the broad categories of the people that we should be 
including on the task force, which definitely includes scientific experts, technical experts, 
environmental representatives, local representatives and State agency resources and Labor, of 
course.  We view the State Closure Task Force as a starting point but obviously the 
membership has expanded.  The focus is more on the decommissioning aspects and the 
broader issues of the Closure Task Force.  As we get closer to the actual closure a lot of the 
issues we have been discussing over the years and the progress we have made are addressing 
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some of those other aspects.  The new challenge for all of us is going to be to make sure the 
decommissioning is done as safely as possible and that the community has a venue to be 
updated and express concerns.  I take your point to the public comment aspects and that will be 
considered for our planning for this. We will look at the legislation to guide us but all those 
details were not included in the directive to the department to establish this and get it stood up.   
 
MGreene:  Local, State and Federal officials have been very concerned that the NRC did not 
and has not held a Public Hearing on the license transfer.  We have been recommending and 
there is interest on our part of our federal elected officials to hold such a PH and we have also 
asked that a Joint PH, as was convened several years ago with Entergy before the introduction 
of the idea of transferring the license to Holtec, there was a joint PH of the Assembly and 
Senate that several of us attended.  At that point it looked like Safe-Stor was going to be 
Entergy’s solution instead of active decommissioning.  The PSC, in addition to some 
unanswered questions that are being appealed by the NYS Attorney General and by 
Riverkeeper, the PSC has the ability for the jurisdiction essentially saying yea or nay to the 
license transfer.  I wonder if the PSC might be in a good position to hold a PH before making its 
decision.  Many have called for this PH and it is an opportunity to review the concerns that have 
been raised.  Would the PSC consider hosting that with federal and state officials.   
 
TCongdon:  We can consider that, certainly and take it back.  Our proceedings allow for that 
and we will keep you informed.  
 
JSippos:  There was an effort on the part of State agencies to get a hearing before the 
NRC.  The NRC on Jan. 15th voted not to provide for that hearing - it was a close vote, a split 
vote (3-2).  State agencies, including the Attorney General have sought to obtain that hearing.  
 
LPuglisi:  The Town has, as well.  Do you have the authority to appeal that?   
 
JSippos:  The PSC did submit a detailed letter on the waiver aspect, which was another aspect 
of the transfer.  We voiced our concerns over the proposed waiver of a generally applicable 
federal regulation that would pertain to the decommissioning trust and the scope of its 
funds.  DPS did weigh in on this.   
 
LPuglisi:  Is there a possibility that they will hold the hearing or should we get a trip down to 
Washington set-up?  
 
JSippos:  Under the rules of professional responsibility I want to be careful about that.  There 
are others on this platform that might have a view on this.  It would behoove me not to provide 
direct advice on that.   
 
TKnickerbocker:  This agenda was to be about the employees, specifically and we have veered 
off the topic. Manna, I do appreciate your comments but the reason for the real-time responses 
so at the last meeting we just ran out of time to answer them.  I thank everyone that submitted 
questions and Holtec did respond to those questions.   
 
MGreene:  That was an excellent presentation but I was actually talking that there was not 
opportunity for public comment at the IP Closure Task Force, which the PSC facilitated.  You 
have encouraged public comment and I greatly appreciate that.   
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Questions/Comments from the Public:  
Nancy Vann:  What about the Attorney General’s lawsuit?  
 
Now that the NRC composition is going to change because of the change in administration 
coupled with the resignation of the current Chair of the NRC is there a mechanism for review of 
reconsideration of the decisions for a Public Hearing.  
 
Dwayne Jackson:  Thank you to all the workers.  
 
Tina Bognar:  Community evacuation protocols?   
 
Courtney Williams:  There are a lot of questions left and we may be losing valuable time. 
 
SGalef:  Maybe the next meeting is what Entergy is working on as they are set to leave.  What 
they are working on, the status of the spent fuel rods and what is exactly happening with the 
closure. Entergy people should come again.   
 
TKnickerbocker:  We will have several more meetings pertaining to that. Send additional 
questions to us.  See the Village of Buchanan site for future meeting dates.   
Thank you to our presenters tonight.  This is big for our community.  Thank you to everyone for 
all your support and working hard on this together.  Thank you to our Panel for helping us go 
through this decommissioning process.   
 
The next tentative meeting is scheduled for April 8, 2021.  
Motion to close the meeting.  Everyone in favor.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 

  
  
  
 
 
 
 


